BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday, 15 September 2021 at 7.30 pm

Present


Chairman



Ward
*



Ceri Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood

Vice Chairman 
*
                                M Rufus (L)



Westbrook





Council Members





A Abbey (L)



Burtonwood

*                                          Cathy Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood 

*

I Murphy (L)



BurtonWood

*



E Abbey (L)



Burtonwood 





J Guthrie (L)



Burtonwood

*



J Webb (IND)


Old Hall
*



B Gallagher (L)


Westbrook

*



D Gallagher (L) 


Westbrook





B MacLaren (IND
 

Westbrook

*



D Duddle (IND) 


Westbrook





T Mirfin (CON)


Westbrook

*



N Shah (CON)


Westbrook





M Paszkowska (IND)

Westbrook
* 



A Guthrie (L)



Westbrook 



*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Clerk to the Council – Julie Pickles
Local Residents – J Winstanley
C and J Hancock

Liz Compton

Jayne Barton

M Connor

S Cawley

S Coop

J Wharton

L Highcock

C Ollerton

V Woodward

B Baxter

L Harrison

M Jones

B Brown

B Rickards

C Dodd

Y Gee

K Lynch

A Worsley

N Rimmer

D and V Mason

J and M Harper

J Hutchinson

J Proctor

L Claffey

M Owen

C Yeoman

D Hardiman

H Norton

R and J Clarkin

C45
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors M Paszkowska, A Abbey, T Mirfin and B MacLaren.

C46
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of Interest were forwarded or recorded.
C47
Community / Policing Issues 


It was noted that the local Police Officer reports had been received and emailed round to Members and it was

Resolved by the Council that the report be noted

Other matters discussed; -
· Closed Doctors Surgery in Burtonwood – The Council were aware that both satellite services in the village had been closed for some time and would not be reopening, local residents had been told they could either join a local practice in St Helens or at Chapelford, many local residents at the meeting said they had issues with this option and wanted a local surgery to Burtonwood . 
Councillor Cathy Mitchell reported that local residents could use the community bus to travel to Earlstown.

It was noted that Councillor Mitchell had been in talks with several Warrington doctors who were willing to come to Burtonwood provided there was an NHS approved building. As the current buildings were no longer suitable because the NHS required medical facilities to be fully compliant. 
The Parish Council owns certain plots of land in Burtonwood and were keen to create a purpose-built surgery. The cost will be considerably less if the NHS don't have to acquire land. Therefore, the Parish Council proposed that a purpose-built surgery be built on the footprint of the old Pavilion Building on the Recreation Ground.

Updates will be provided at future meetings

· Issues with nuisance parking during rugby training / matches on the corner of Cambourne and Pinewood Avenue, it was noted that the Clerk would speak to the teams responsible 
· Fly tipping in the backs of Jackson and Mercer Street, residents were told that this was not a Parish Matter and to get in touch with the Borough Council
· Issues in Chapel and Green Lane
· Clarity over Parish Matters, the Chairman reported on what the Parish Council remit was.
C48
Standing Orders

It was noted that the Clerk had updated the Councils Standing Orders, the new draft had been circulated to Members prior to the meeting and it was 


Resolved that the Parish Council accepts the Standing Orders as circulated
 C49
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (21 July 2021)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 21 July 2021 were read and approved as a correct and true record
C50
Matters Arising


Nil
C51
Finance Sub-Committee - Agenda (15 September 2021)
The Chairman (Cllr Ceri Mitchell) reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor M Rufus, Councillor A Guthrie, Councillor J Webb and Councillor B Gallagher.

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.

C51.1 Apologies

An apology for absence had been received from Councillor B MacLaren.
C51.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C51.3 Application(s) for Grant
It was noted that no applications for grants had been received.
C51.4 Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (July / August / September 2021)

M Savage Repair of Lights Kingswood



£  125.00

SCS Two Weeks Litter Picker 




£342.68  Chalk Training






£     40.00

WBC Play area inspections Q1 




£   275.35 
Room Bookings Services Aug 21 




£   325.00 

Relief Caretaker Duties





£   120.00

CPRE Annual Subs






£     36.00

Clerks Expenses Aug 2021




£     60.20

SCS One Week Litter Picker 




£   288.16

SCS One Week Litter Picker




£   288.16

WBC Election Costs May 21




£ 3249.87

Protec Maintenance Visit





£   276.00

Ionos Website Hosting 





£     20.39
It was noted that the payments listed above was done so under delegates powers during the summer recess
C51.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (September 2021)

Litter picker 1 week 






£   171.34

ERG Wasp Nest Kingswood 




£   192.00

Room Bookings Services Sept 21 



£   325.00

L and W Heating and Plumbing 




£     66.00

HM Customs and Revenue PAYE Q2 



£   906.56

SCS Litter picker 1 week 





£   228.16

PKF External Audit 2020/21 


 

£   480.00

Clerks Expenses July / Aug / Sept 2021



£     89.70

SCS Litter picker 1 week 





£   171.34
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that all payments be made

C51.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (July / August 2021)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments, receipts account and reconciliation for the months of July and August 2021 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C51.7 External Audit

The Clerk reported that the external audit had now been completed, it was noted that the report was a clean one with no comments or recommendations.

C51.8 Defibrillator Sites 

The Clerk reported that she had been requested to gain information in reference to sites which held defibrillators within the Parish area. 
It was noted that 3 were sited in Burtonwood (Community Centre, Patterdale Lodge Doctors Surgery and St Michaels Church Hall. None were sited in Collins Green. The Clerk had found it difficult to find the exact sites in Westbrook as there was much conflicting information.
Councillor J Webb reported that they were quite a few scattered within Westbrook but could not find any further information with regard to Old Hall, it was reported that her would bring further information to the next meeting of the Parish Council. 
Councillor M Rufus reported that there was one site in Kingswood that was very close to the Kingswood Centre.

and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the Clerk brings more information to the next meeting of the Parish Council   

C51.9 Kingswood Community Centre
It was noted that all invoices had been completed for August and September 2021.
During the summer recess there had been the following issues at the centre; -
· Wasp Nest removed

· Fault to central heating system fixed

· Fault on Fire Alarm fixed

· Water leak issue – not yet sourced
C51.10Pavilion Centre

Nil
C51.11Play Area – Pavilion

Nil 
C51.12Play Area – Collins Green
Nil
C51.13Play Area Inspections

Nil 

C51.14Fir Tree Community Ground
Nil

C51.15Pitches

The Clerk reported that she had received a request for a ladies’ rugby team to play in the winter months, Additionally a rugby union team had requested that they also play during the winter months, it was noted that the Clerk was waiting for some further information.

It was reported that several complaints with regard to litter left after FC Burtonwood training sessions had taken place, it was noted that Clerk had contacted the Club. 
C51.16Quotations Received

Nil
C52
Planning Agenda (15 September 2021)
Councillor D Duddle reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by herself, and Councillors N Shar and D Gallagher.
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council
C52.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor B Gallagher.
C52.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C52.3 Documents Received

0 General Items of Correspondence 

9 Domestic Planning Applications
25 Non-Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notifications under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry
0 Enforcement Notices Closed 

0 Enforcement Noticed Opened 

0 Town and Country Act 1991 – Appeal Under S78 Against Refusal of House Holder Application 
0 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the above documents received be noted 
C53
Correspondence 
1.

Countryside Voices

2.
Email / A Abbey – Cathy Mitchell – Planning application 2019/36241

3.
Email / A Abbey – Cathy Mitchell – Planning application 2021/39015

4.
Email – I Murphy

5.
Email – M Hughes – Reserved Matters 2021/39681

6.
Email – S Burke – Comment on Planning Application 2021/39738

7.
Email – Chair / J Webb – Planning application 2021/39738

8.
Email – Wendy Maisy – Ref M Paszkowska

9.
Email – I Murphy – Backs in Burtonwood

10.
Email – Lamp post Gorsey Lane Park

11.
Email – Lamp post Gorsey Lane Park

12.
Email – ERG – Wasp Nest in Kingswood Centre

13.
The Clerk

14.
WBC – Draft Revised Gambling Policy for 2022 – 2025

15.
Clerk and Councils Direct

16.
CPRE

17.
Cllr B Gallagher – Objection to Planning application 2021/39969

18.
Cllr B Gallagher – Objection to Planning Application 2021/399800

19.
Email – Burtonwood and Winwick Police Report

20.
Email – Karen Cliffe - Overgrown hedges on path Aldridge Drive to Winsford Drive

21.
Email - Lisa Wooley – Safeguarding local Horse riders
22.
Email – Karen Lynch – Fairclough / Mercer Street - Gate request 

23.
Email – Vincent Mason – Various village questions

24.
Draft Standing Orders
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 
C54
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor E Abbey reported on the following matters; -
· Overgrown hedgerows on Gorsey Lane and Tan House Lane – although it was noted that Tan House Lane hedges had been cut back
· Overhanging trees on Broad Lane
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Eibh Abbey’s report be   noted
C55   Old Hall Reports / Updates

Councillor J Webb reported on the following matter; -
· Old Hall Park – Plan of activities
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Jason Webb’s report be noted
C56
Westbrook Reports / Updates

Councillor M Rufus reported on the following matter; -
· Nuisance parking on Carina Park – Being used by business in the area
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Marc Rufus’s report be   noted

Councillor Alan Guthrie reported on the following matter; -
· Westbrook Library to finally re-open – although currently part-time, it is hoped that going forward the offer would be extended
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Alan Guthrie’s report be noted


Councillor D Duddle reported on the following matter; -
· 3 play areas in the Parish area (Westbrook), all need works to be done, it was noted that both Ward Councillors were meeting with D Boyer of the Borough Council to walk through the areas affected 

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Debra Duddle’s report be noted


Councillor B Gallagher reported on the following matter; -
· Private Members fishing Club to be open in the Bewsey / Whitecross Ward that will take away excess road water 

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Brian Gallagher’s report be noted

C57   Forward Planning / Environmental Initiatives 
The Chairman requested items / ideas in relation to the above to pursue on future agenda - to be sent to the Clerk.
The meeting closed at 8.55 pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….

Cllr Ceri Mitchell  
 Chairman

    20 October 2021
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8

